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BGA SUES BLAGOJEVICH TO GET FEDERAL SUBPOENAS

Administration refuses to turn over subpoenas related to the U.S. Department of Justice’s criminal investigation
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS — The 84-year old nonpartisan Better Government Association (BGA) and its Chief Investigator Dan Sprehe today filed suit in Sangamon County Court against the Blagojevich administration seeking to force the Office of the Governor to turn over copies of federal subpoenas served upon it by the United States Attorney for the Northern District of Illinois.

“Since he was first elected in 2002, Governor Blagojevich has repeatedly touted his administration’s commitment to transparency and openness.  But when it comes to providing basic information about important issues swirling around his office, we get treated to George Ryan-like stonewalling and denials” said Jay Stewart, Executive Director of the BGA.

This summer, the BGA filed a Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”) request for a copy of any subpoenas served upon the Office of the Governor by the U.S. Attorney since January 1, 2006.  The existence of the subpoenas has been widely reported in the news media.  Nevertheless, the Blagojevich administration said it “cannot confirm or deny the existence” of the subpoenas, thereby denying the BGA’s request.
The BGA appealed the denial and Illinois Attorney General Lisa Madigan’s Public Access Counselor Terry Mutchler agreed with the BGA that there is no legitimate reason why the subpoenas should be withheld.  Yet still no subpoenas were turned over.

“It’s shameful that an administration claims to be transparent and accountable refuses to comply with a simple Freedom of Information Act request because they are more concerned about spinning reality than providing basic public records” said Stewart. “This is just another example of Governor Blagojevich failing to deliver on his pledge of no more business as usual when it comes to ethics and openness.” 
Representing the BGA in the litigation are prominent Springfield attorneys Donald Craven of Donald M. Craven P.C. and Howard Feldman of Feldman, Wasser, Draper & Benson.  Craven is one of the leading FOIA attorneys in the state, often representing news organizations in FOIA cases, and Feldman is an experienced and highly successful litigator.  “I think it is an indication of  how important this case is that Donald Craven and Howard Feldman have signed on to litigate this matter” said Stewart.

 “The Freedom of Information Act enshrines a very important principle; the public has a right to know what is going on with their government.  Citizens’ hard earned tax dollars fund our government and we should be able to determine how it is being operated, for better or worse” said Stewart.
About the BGA 
Founded in 1923 by a group of citizens concerned about the growing influence of the Capone mob, the BGA is a non-partisan non-profit organization committed to fighting waste, corruption and inefficiency in government. Nationally recognized for its work, BGA applies investigative journalism techniques, litigation, and public policy studies to expose problems, inform citizens about the operations of their government and lay the groundwork for substantive legislative and administrative reforms.  To learn more about BGA, consult www.bettergov.org or call 312.427.8330
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